

Jack and Jonnie Hunt SERVING WITH Mission Aeroservices

WORLD WIDE NEW TESTAMENT BAPTIST MISSIONS

100 Canaan Lane New Bern, NC 28562-3713 missionaero@coastalnet.com

September-October 2003

Dear Co-Laborers in Christ.

Greetings from Canaan Airbase in the wonderful Name of Our Lord Jesus Christ!

"Therefore I say unto you, what things soever ye desire, when ye pray, believe that ye receive them, and ye shall have them." Mark 11:24

News and Praises: > Since our last prayer letter we are so thankful to have seen many answers to prayer. > We had been praying for the Lord to cross our paths with someone with a hungry heart for the truth and that would be ready to hear the Gospel. It was no coincidence that Rusty was chosen to do some window glass replacing in our Wilmington home. Jonnie witnessed to him briefly, and he was amazed, saying that since his mother-in-law had passed away that he and his wife had been talking of the need to prepare for eternity. Jack got into the conversation, opened the Bible, and soon the Gospel was presented. Rusty enthusiastically prayed the sinner's prayer, receiving a "good dose" of salvation. He asked if we could possibly talk with his wife, and he was still beaming from ear to ear as he left rejoicing! The next week they had us in their home for supper, and after a four hour "Bible study", Tammy bowed her head and asked the Lord to save her! The Lord has opened many doors for us to witness! What a blessing! > Hurricane Isabel came very close to causing us much damage... if the storm had been just ten to fifteen miles closer, or the wind ten miles an hour stronger we would have had significant damage. Some neighbors lost a few trees, but Canaan Airbase only had a bunch of broken limbs and debris. > It was so good to have Stephen Buettner here in August for some flight and maintenance training. > Jack was able to pass his "watermelon", as the Urologist called it, is stone free, and now has his unrestricted Second Class medical certificate, which authorizes flying and instructing again. Jonnie had an increase in her already High Blood Pressure, but that is now down to the previous level, and new medication should bring it down further. > The Fred McClintocks have a healthy new baby girl named Molly. She sure is a "keeper"! > One of our part time staff, Josh Goodman and Emily McKay were married in July, and they are expecting their first child! > Our granddaughter, Ashley, was able to go on a fruitful summer missions trip to Costa Rica, and the team was able to lead more than a hundred souls to Christ, most of them teens! > The airplane for Venezuela that we worked on so extensively, and for so long, is now on the mission field! > All of our airport projects are coming along, but it has been so wet this summer that we have not as yet been able to put in the drain field for the hangar septic system. We are making progress on the runway extension. My, the Lord has been so good to us, and we so thank all of you that prayed with us! The Lord has answered so many of our prayers! We trust that you fully realize how important your prayers are for your missionaries! Please continue to pray for us, we are counting on you!

Prayer Requests: > Continued opportunities to witness, and for souls to be saved! > Funds to finish all the ongoing airfield projects. > Continuing good progress on two missionary airplane projects we are working for Bob Vallier and Jim Pfaffenroth. > Safety as we travel by car and plane, and for upcoming meetings and mission conferences

Spel + Jamie

Keep Looking Up!